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Welcome to this week’s newsletter. 

Thank you to the parents who attended our year 2 coffee morning this week we 

hoped you enjoyed watching our 3D printer in action! Next week is our coffee 

morning for our year 3 parents and carers and they will be experiencing our virtual 

reality headsets!  

Year 2 looked fantastic this week in their Stuart period costumes! They are learning 

all about the Great Fire of London which happened in 1666!  

Thank you to our wonderful PTA on Thursday night who organised a movie night for 

our children – a great time was had by all! 

Have a lovely weekend everyone! 

Mr Jones 

 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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Communication Corner 
Thank you to all our children who supported our Poppy Appeal.  The school raised £455.00 
and this money will support the vital welfare and benevolent work the poppy appeal does. 
Thank you  

 
Diary Dates  
04/12/2023   School choir to Salvation Army  
06/12/2023   Y3 parents coffee morning  
13/12/2023   9.30am EYFS Christmas Dress Rehearsal – Grandparents invited  
14/12/2023   9.30am EYFS Christmas performance for parents  
14/12/2023   2.00pm EYFS Christmas performance for parents  
15/12/2023   9.30am KS1 Christmas Dress Rehearsal – Grandparents invited  
15/12/2023   1.40pm KS2 Christmas Dress Rehearsal – Grandparents invited 
18/12/2023   9.30am KS1 Christmas performance for parents  
18/12/2023   3.30pm KS1 Christmas performance for parents  
19/12/2023   9.30am KS2 Christmas performance for parents  
19/12/2023   3.30pm KS2 Christmas performance for parents  
20/12/2023   Toy day/Party day/Christmas Jumper day bring a food item 
10/01/2024   Y4 parents coffee morning  
24/01/2024   Y5 parents coffee morning  
07/02/2024   Y6 parents coffee morning  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Christmas Performance tickets 

 
Our Christmas performance tickets will be available from Wednesday 6th 
December 2023 from the school office.  For EYFS and KS1 there are 2 tickets 
for each performance and KS2 there is 1 ticket for each performance.  We are 
limited for space in the hall for the KS2 performances due to there being 4 
classes in KS2.  We are delighted to invite all our grandparents to the dress 
rehearsals so unfortunately, due to space, parents are not allowed to attend 
the dress rehearsal.  Thank you so much for your continued support.   
Mrs K 
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Special Mentions 
Nursery - Ivy Hunt – Ivy demonstrates all of our values beautifully and is a wonderful role model to 
her friends in Nursery. Well Done Ivy. 
 
Reception – My special mention is Ava Whaley this week. Ava has been very kind and supportive 
towards her peers this week as she has been helping her friends with everyday tasks, enabling them 
to shine. Well done, Ava! 
 
Year 1 –Millie for being so enthusiastic in every lesson. It is wonderful to see you so engaged Millie! 
 
Year 2 – Ella Coleman for excellent presentation and always trying her best! 
 
Year 3 –Hiro Chan for always being so involved in all lessons! 
 
Year 4 –  Millie Blaney for her beautiful presentation in her work this week and her great 
confidence. Well done Mille, it has been a pleasure to read.  
 
Year 5 -  Isabella Hunt for her dedication to completing Maths challenges! 
 
Year 6 – Caitlyn for super presentation in all her work. 
 
PE- Hayden Watts I am incredibly proud of the progress Hayden has made over recent months. Keep 
it up! 
 
Early Years News  
Nursery 
This week we have taken a journey through all of the seasons after reading the story ‘Tree.’  
 
The children have created some beautiful artwork for their calendars, they have identified signs for 
each of the seasons and they have enjoyed practising their fine motor control through drawing 
symbols and objects that we might see during Spring, Summer, Autumn and Winter. 
 
We have been consolidating our understanding of amounts up to 5 and 10 and we have been 
identifying the numerals that go with each of these amounts. 
The children are continuing to practise their name writing skills and we are so proud of the progress 
they have already made regarding this. 
 
In keeping with our activities all about Winter, our movie day was timed beautifully and the children 
loved watching ‘Stickman’ with chocolate milk and a selection of movie snacks. 
 
What a lovely way to round of our week all about the seasons! 
Have a lovely weekend. 
Well Done Nursery 
Mrs. Wallace 
 
Reception 
This week the children have continued to do their learning based around our text ‘The Leaf Thief.’ 
The children have been labelling their den designs and using blocks to build and make a den/shelter 
for the different forest animals. The children have also been labelling different objects found in our 
story using their phonics knowledge.  
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In Maths, the children have been looking the composition of 4 and 5. The children have been 
exploring the numbers by dropping corks into water and saying what numbers they can see. As an 
extra challenge they had to find the matching Numicon pieces and numerals.  
 
Rehearsals have started in EYFS for our Nativity performance this week. The children have been 
perfecting their signing and learning a range of songs from our show. They are all beyond excited to 
share it with everyone! 
Have a wonderful weekend everyone! 
Miss Bostock  
 
Key Stage 1 News 
Year 1 
We started the week finishing our retell of 'The Naughty Bus'. We worked as a class to revisit our 
sentences to check they make sense and edit them with capital letters and full stops in the correct 
places. We have also completed some writing this week relating to our senses. We discussed what 
we can see, hear, smell, taste and touch in our school day and even used 'and' to join ideas.  
 
In Math's this week the children have worked on finding missing numbers in a range of addition 
calculations. We were amazed to discover that the addition and equals symbols could be put in 
different places and still equal the same amount. We have also explored finding the difference 
between 2 numbers. We have used subtraction and a number line to support us with this.  
 
In History this week we have created a personal timeline of human growth. We ordered pictures into 
chronological order including; baby, toddler, child, teenager, adult and elderly. In addition to this we 
progressed onto ordering dates on a timeline. This was so tricky so we will continue some extra work 
on this next week! 
 
The children have been completing a spelling test every Friday since half term and I can already see 
progress! We are also continuing with daily handwriting lessons and the children are proud of their 
progress with their letter formation and presentation. Well done Year 1! 
Miss Lewis  
 
Year 2 
Year 2 have had such an amazing week! 
In Maths this week we have proved that we are confident adding two single digit numbers together 
and know our number bonds to 10 off by heart! We added in many different ways this week; we 
used counters, multilink, and a number line and used pictorial representations. Next week we will be 
adding a single digit to a two digit number using all the methods we have learnt this week. 
 
In Writing, we have been focusing on proof reading sentences, spotting mistakes and editing work. 
We learnt what an adjective, noun and verb is and sorted specific words into the correct groups. 
Next week we will be learning how to write a recount using adverbs of time to organise our work. 
 
In Science this week we matched materials to their properties and conducted an experiment to see if 
materials can change their shape. 
 
In Computing, we developed our understanding of what information technology is. We identified 
devices that are computers and considered how IT can help us both in school and at home.   
 
On Thursday we had our Great Fire of London day and all the children came to school dressed as 
someone from 1666! We had maids, Samuel Pepys, King Charles II, link boys and a baker. We took 
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part in lots of fun and exciting activities to help us understand what it was like all those years ago. 
We wrote with a quill on parchment paper, we designed and made our Tudor house and learnt that 
Wattle and Daub was used to build the Tudor walls. We learnt that 40 years after the fire, fire marks 
were introduced so we designed and made our own fire mark. To end our day we stood together to 
make a bucket chain and passed a bucket down the line and threw water on a fire we had drawn! It 
was amazing! 
Miss Kerrigan 
 
Key Stage 2 News 
Year 3 
This week in English, we have started a new book! At the moment we have just done our 'hook' and 
made predictions about what the story will be about. Then, we looked at the detailed front cover 
and discussed whether our predictions had changed from looking at it. We have also looked closely 
at the first double page of the book and created prepositional noun phrases to describe all the 
beautiful things we can see. We also used those pages to discuss what activities our main character 
could get up to in the snow, and practiced writing dialogue between him and his mother.  
 
In maths, the children have looked at what estimation means and have tried really hard with using 
'rounding' skills to help them estimate the answers to calculations. We have also looked at adding 
and subtracting multiples of 100 with a 3-digit number, and also focused on 'finding the difference' 
between two numbers, using a bead string for support.  
In History, we have investigated the main differences between the Palaeolithic Era and the Neolithic 
era and the children put this information clearly into a table. They followed this up by examining the 
differences in settlements during these eras and had to create pictures to represent each of them.  
 
In R.E. we have discussed what a prophet is, and we looked at the following prophets; Noah, Moses, 
Abraham and Jonah. 
 
We have started to look at homophones in Spelling and checking each spelling rule carefully for 
them.  
 
A great week in Year 3!  
Mrs Hogan 
 
Year 4 
This week in Maths we have started our unit on addition and subtraction. We have started by 
looking back at number bonds and practising all the facts within 20 to make us super-efficient when 
we are completing our addition and subtraction problems. We have then started to look at using 
known facts to calculate mentally.  
 
In English, we have been looking at journalistic language, looking at particular vocabulary and 
phrases that journalists use when writing newspaper reports which are written in formal language. 
We then have looked at fact and opinion and what the difference is as this is very important when 
reporting the news.  Finally we have planned, drafted and started writing our newspaper reports on 
the shocking events of the boy who cried wolf.  
 
In Geography, we have finished off looking at Europe by looking at the small area of Greece Athens. 
We had started by looking at Europe as a whole, before focusing on Greece and now just a small 
area in preparation for later in the year when we compare the North-West with the Athens area.  
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In RHE, we have been looking at Hurtful Behaviour. We have looked at different forms of hurtful 
behaviour such as name-calling and spreading rumours and the fine line between playful jokes and 
hurt feelings. We then looked at how we should show kindness and respect to others.  
 
In History, we have been examining Greek pottery as a source and worked like historians to see what 
it could tell us about life in Ancient Greece. We learned that historians are a little like detectives and 
use the 5 W's to look at sources to work out information about the past. We looked at some sources 
from the British Museum and Mrs Shone showed us how a historian would look at them to develop 
ideas about the Ancient Greeks.  
 
Homework 
 
Clickview - There is a video relating to the features of a newspaper 
LBQ - A little round up of all the prior learning this term on place value. If children could just have a 
go at as many as they can.  
Mrs Shone 
 
Year 5 
This week in Year 5 we have practised subtracting using the column method. We recapped taking 
away without exchanges and then moved onto trickier sums including exchanges and word 
problems.  
 
In writing, we wrote our newspaper reports about Annie Edson Taylor. We included parenthesis, key 
facts and direct speech. 
 
In DT, we looked at simple machines including those including pulleys and gears. We looked at 
photos of every day machines and organised them into those including a pulley and those with a 
gear.  
 
We looked at the Lindisfarne raid of the Vikings and what they did to the Holy Island. We learnt 
about the Anglo-Saxons opinion of these "Northmen" - which weren't particularly positive accounts. 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 
Year 6 
Year 6 have been classifying and defining all the different types of living organisms in Science. 
 
In Geography, the children have been looking at the importance of the Amazon Rainforest to the 
World and understanding that humans are having a major impact in causing the massive rate of 
deforestation there; the children have been looking at the major causes of deforestation and its 
potential consequences. They have also been examining the things we can do in the UK to help 
reduce the rate at which rainforests are being destroyed. 
 
In History, the children have been looking at the conditions that soldiers faced in the trenches of 
World War 1. They have also been studying the day of the Christmas Truce. With this research, the 
children will be attempting to empathise with a soldier of World War 1, as they will be asked to write 
2 contrasting diary entries over the next couple of weeks - a typical hellish day in the trenches and 
the euphoria felt on the day of the Christmas Truce. 
 
In Maths, the children have been increasing and decreasing by percentages and have begun to study 
angles, looking for missing angles in triangles, quadrilaterals and polygons. 
Mr Gould 
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PE 
All of our KS2 activities have been based around creating strategies to be successful within a 
problem solving activity, these have used collaboration and cooperation between groups of children. 
 
In KS1 we have been working on finding space whilst dribbling or carrying a ball, this is used as an 
initial link to different sports that the children will experience over the course of the year. 
 Mr Cooney 
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Lunch Menu W/C 04.12.23  
Week 3 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term Dates 2023-2024 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  06.09.23 

Autumn Half Term 20.10.23 06.11.23 

Christmas 2023 20.12.23 03.01.24 

Spring Half Term 2024 09.02.24 19.02.24 

Easter 28.03.24 08.04.24 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 

Easter Monday) 
29.03.24 and 01.04.24 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 06.05.24 

Summer Half Term 24.05.24 03.06.2024 

Summer 2024 18.07.24 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 04.09.23 

INSET 2 05.09.23 

INSET 3 28.06.24 

INSET 4 19.07.24 

INSET 5 22.07.24 

   

 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 23.10.23 – 03.11.23 

Christmas Holiday 21.12.23 – 02.01.24 

February Half Term 12.02.24 – 16.02.24 

Easter Holiday 01.03.24 – 05.04.24 

May Half Term (Whit) 27.05.24 – 31.05.24 

Summer Holiday 19.07.24- TBC 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term Dates 2024-2025 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  04.09.24 

Autumn Half Term 18.10.24 04.11.24 

Christmas 2023 20.12.24 06.01.25 

Spring Half Term 2024 14.02.25 24.02.25 

Easter 11.04.25 22.04.25 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 

Easter Monday) 
18.04.25 and 21.04.25 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 05.05.25 

Summer Half Term 23.05.25 02.06.2025 

Summer 2024 18.07.25 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 02.09.24 

INSET 2 03.09.24 

INSET 3 27.06.25 

INSET 4 21.07.25 

INSET 5 22.07.25 

   

 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 18.10.24 – 03.11.24 

Christmas Holiday 20.12.24 – 05.01.25 

February Half Term 14.02.25 – 23.02.25 

Easter Holiday 11.04.25 – 21.04.25 

May Half Term (Whit) 23.05.25 – 01.06.25 

Summer Holiday 18.07.25- TBC 
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